
From: Kitty Moore ]  
Sent: Monday, August 20, 2018 7:40 AM 
To: City of Cupertino Planning Dept. <planning@cupertino.org> 
Cc: Esq. Bern Steves <b >; Cupertino City Manager's Office 
<manager@cupertino.org> 
Subject: Vallco DEIR Amendment Comments 
 
Greetings, 
 
The housing scenarios in the DEIR are not consistent with the General Plan requirement that 
affordable housing be provided at 15%.  The requirement that the Density Bonus of 35% be met 
means that there would be a minimum 18.33% affordable housing which is inconsistent with the 
General Plan.  Therefore the DEIR is not studying alternatives to project which are feasible.   
 
The DEIR fails to consider alternative locations to Proposed Project which would include the 
Scenario B sites.   The DEIR does not give an explanation for why these locations are not 
considered: 
 

 
 
The city proposes covering 30 acres of the site with a roof and does not study the impacts of 
trapping the air pollution under the roof adjacent to I-280.   
 
The city is considering support of the I-280/Wolfe freeway cap which will further trap pollutants 
and further limit sunlight.  Is the city really considering covering and irrigating over 33 acres of 
land with no study if the environment below it is safe for people to breathe?   
 



 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kitty Moore 
 




